

DANWA
P.O. BOX 55558
DEL CITY, OK 73155
1725 COPIES PUBLISHED
MONTHLY

DANWA Officers, email, and website info

President - Ron McCall 405-677-7923

Email: danwapres@cox.net

Vice Pres. - James Gordon 405-343-6020

Email: jasgordon@cox.net

Secretary - Pat Satterwhite 405-412-7925

Email: psatterwhite@cox.net

Treasurer - Rex Warlick 405-249-5927

Email rexwarlick@cox.net

Asst. Treas. - Karla Trude 405-640-9315

Patrol Capt - David Ellison-405-641-2193

Email: davidce52@att.net

Newsletter Editor - Joe Satterwhite

Phone 405-850-2177

Email: danwanews@cox.net

District Captains: These are the people responsible for getting your newsletters to the block captains for delivery.

District 1: Steve Gold—405-501-7080

District 2: Ron McCall—405-517-0502

District 3: Jim Highfill-405-206-7457

District 4: David Ellison-405-641-2193

DANWA Website www.danwa.org

Del City Code Enforcement 405-670-7379 codecomplaints@cityofdelcity.com

> Del City Animal Control Officer

DCPD-405-677-2443

Del City Customer Service Manager bparrott@cityofdelcity.org 405-670-7380

Dates to remember:

DANWA General Meeting— Calvary Christian Church in the annex just north of the church, 3900 Epperly Dr. at 7:00 pm, second Monday of the month.

The Patrol Meeting will follow the General Membership meeting at the Calvary Christian Church annex.

CERT General Training Meeting, at 7:00 pm, Del City Community Center, second Tuesday of the month.

Del Aire Defender

DEL AIRE NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH ASSOCIATION SEPTEMBER

From the DANWA President:

Greetings Friends and Neighbors,

Hopefully you were able to enjoy another three day holiday weekend without any drama. At any rate we are into September, which means FOOTBALL.

As those who attended the August 8th DANWA General Meeting can testify, our guest speaker, Rep Andy Fugate was a no show. Okay that was a bit harsh, actually he chose not to attend for fear of exposing us. His wife had just tested positive for Covid. We wish her well and have extended our invitation to Rep Fugate to be with us on September 12th. Bring your notepads and join us, please.

If you haven't signed up for the Appreciation Dinner on September 15th you have until September 12th. RSVP Pat Satterwhite at 405-412-7925 or e-mail psatterwhite@cox.net. If you are a patroller, a block captain (hand out the newsletter), serve on a committee, or have volunteered for any special project this past year, YOU are eligible and invited to join us at the Golden Corral at 6 pm. This is DANWA 's way of saying THANK YOU for helping to keep this organization moving.

A recent subject of a contentious nature has recently come before the Del City City Council, having to do with flying of the "Thin Blue Line Flag" in front of the Del City Police Department. In the past I have tried to refrain from voicing my opinion on any political subject, whether Nation, State, or Local as per the DANWA Bylaws. However, since those same Bylaws states that DANWA will support the Del City Police Department, I therefore feel not only enabled but obligated to give my opinion. The "Thin Blue Line Flag" has come to be a symbol of unity, of brotherhood to the members of the Del City Police Dept. as well as many other police forces across this great country. As Deputy Chief Berger put it "That Thin Blue Line " represents the line of defense of civilized society from chaos and anarchy". Each branch of service on the Federal level has their own flag that flies at all of their encampments. The same applies to the FBI, and State units, ie. OSBI, the National Guard and Reservists as well. Keep in mind, the men and women in our police department are all volunteers, they choose to do that job, to work long hours in all kinds of weather. They have to deal with some of the worst individuals and yes they may have to put their life at risk. So does the Del City Police Department have the right to proudly fly the "Thin Blue Line Flag"? ABSOLUTELY !!!

Quote from Harry S. Truman

"America was not built on fear. America was built on courage, on imagination, and an unbeatable determination to do the job at hand"

See you at the DANWA General Meeting on September 12 at 7 pm.

My God Bless you and yours

Ron McCall

DANWA President 405-517-0502 Email: cashmccall@cox.net

NEVER LEAVE VALUABLES IN YOUR CAR, ESPECIALLY YOUR KEYS. NEVER LEAVE IT UNLOCKED

Check your garage door—if it is supposed to be closed, double-check to make sure it is.



PAGE 2







DANWA Area Crime Statistics July 2022

 $Prowler = 0 (0) [0] \{0\}$

 $Vandalism = 0 (1) [2] {11}$

Larceny = $3(1)[5]{22}$

35xx Sunny Lane (Business) 07/01/2022 14:37 47xx Newport Dr. 07/07/2022 11:29 43xx SE 29th St. (Business) 07/17/2022 15:23

Residential Burglary = 0 (0) [1] {3}

Robbery/Extortion = 0 (1) [0] $\{0\}$

Stolen Vehicle = 2 (5) [0] {8}

44xx Sooner Rd. (Apartment) 07/25/2022 16:59 55xx SE 29thSt (Business) 07/28/2022 16:25

Auto Burglary = 0 (1) [0] $\{7\}$

Burglary of Business = $1 (0) [0] \{2\}$

45xx Brentco Dr. (Business) 07/27/2022 04:46

X = Current Month

() = Prior month counts

[] = Same month prior year

{} = Del City wide counts for same period

School's back in session now, watch for the kiddies, youths, teens, and adults. Drive defensively, be alert for that driver who doesn't stop at the stop sign, or decides he or she needs to go faster than the speed limit. There's an old saying, "the life you save might be your own".

DEL AIRE DEFENDER

We could use YOUR HELP!! We need "block captains" for the following areas:

Oakbrook Dr. (24) from Montclair to Montrose

Lamar (23)
from Montclair to Montrose.
Contact David Ellison 405-641-2193

If you can spare some time, we can use block captains to help deliver the DANWA newsletter. Some blocks only have 20 homes to deliver to, most are less than 25 homes. If you can help with any of these please contact any of the District Captains above. It takes me about 15 minutes to deliver 23 and I even get a little exercise.

You don't have to be a member to volunteer to deliver the newsletters.

<u>EMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMM</u>

Best Garage Sale sign ever "Crap you may need!!"

Street sign "Haviture Way"

Sign on Golf course "You are 150 yards from the center of the green. You are 175 yards from a \$200.00 glass window. Choose your club carefully.

I hate it when people act all intellectual and talk about Mozart while they've never even seen one of his paintings.

The three hardest things to say are: 1. I was wrong. 2. I need help 3. Worchestershire Sauce

Confuse your doctor by putting on rubber gloves at the same time he does.

I'm sure the person in a car and the person on the motorcycle following the car who RAN the stop sign doing about 45 or 50 mph at S.E. 31st and Holiday won't be the one reading this particular writing but I shutter to think of anyone who might have been walking the sidewalk to cross the street—WHAT WOULD HAVE HAPPENED TO THEM???????????????



K O Storage

677-0795

1 block East of Sunnylane 4321 S.E. 33 rd St. Del City, Okla. 73115

Climate Control Available
Office Hours 9:30 am—5:30 pm Mon—Fri
Office space available

Note: Advertisements within this newsletter are paid advertisements and are considered a public service.

Malone's Property Management Inc.

4301 S.E. 41st St.
Del City, OK 73115
405-670-1411 Office
405-670-1454 fax
malonespropmgt@hotmail.com

Whatever your home needs are,
Malone's can handle them.
We can Manage your property—Give us your
headache
We can rent you a property
We can sell your home or
We can find your forever home

12/22

Office hours: M-F 8:30 am—5:00 pm

Whatever your needs, we can help



Bankruptcy | Family | Criminal | Estate Planning

Arvest Bank Tower, Suite 500 4600 SE 29th St., Del City, OK 73115 (405) 455-1032

12/22

For Sale: Kimball upright piano, good condition, needs tuning, Asking \$225.00 obo. Phone 405 677-0523

For Sale: Bookcase 4'3" tall, 3'6" wide with 6 sections suitable for books, trophies, stuffed animals, etc. Good Condition Asking \$20.00 Phone 405-677-0523

Can't stress this enough!!!!!

Think about this for a minute!!

The weather is nice, you have been outside working in the yard, finished putting up your garden tools or put away the mower and you go inside to relax a minute or two, maybe even take a shower. —- [**you**

forgot to close the garage door]

Another reminder!!

Be sure to remove your garage door opener from your car. Since some of the cases around town have been where the car was broken in to and the perpetrator got the opener and waited a few weeks [time enough where the previous break-in had worn off a little] before coming back to the house and opening the garage door to do their thievery.

Never - Never—NEVER leave valuables, especially your keys, in your vehicle!!!

DEL AIRE DEFENDER



The building at 3333 S. Vickie is now known as Ministry Center Sunnylane Southern Baptist Church. The ribbon cutting ceremony was on August 14th at 6 pm with Del City Mayor Floyd Eason providing a proclamation as follows:

This is a proclamation for the City of Del City Sunnylane Ministry Center

Whereas: Sunnylane Baptist Church was founded in 1953, the churches first building was located at 3900 S. Epperly Dr. and in 2010 the church moved to it's present location at 4500 S.E. 31st St.

Whereas: Pastor Danny Gandara came to Sunnylane Baptist Church in 2017, since pastor Gandara's arrival there have been 305 salvations and

Whereas: Sunnylane Baptist Church currently has 401 members and

Whereas: Sunnylane Baptist Church undertakes civic minded activities in the community such as school outreach ministries, food pantry/clothing ministry, school supplies giveaway, the fall festival, serving as a voting place, feeding the Del City football team, partnering with the City of Del City for different events working and volunteering for over 4000 hours in 2021

Whereas: Sunnylane Baptist Church has a long term commitment to Del City as the City of Del City expresses its sincere appreciation to Sunnylane Baptist Church for demonstrating civic pride by their contribution to help preserve the heritage of our great community and

Whereas: Sunnylane Baptist Church is celebrating the opening of the Sunnylane Ministry Center at 3333 Vickie Dr. to be used for the student college ministry and church and community events

Now, therefore, the City of Del City congratulates Sunnylane Baptist Church as it celebrates the opening of the Sunnylane Ministry Center and wishes the church continued success signed Floyd Eason Mayor of the City of Del City.



A little side note about the 'thin blue stripe" flag and the "thin red stripe" flags. Nothing is wrong with either flag in that they both represent respect for the Police and Fire fighters. It's like most anything else in life, you can make what you want to out of it but the truth is blatantly obvious—both respect the departments as well as many of the civilians support too. Some people have blue lights on their driveways, some have green ones and some have red ones......again, if you want to make something bad out of that, you are barking up the wrong tree.

In accordance with the U.S. Flag Code, the black and white flag with the blue stripe in the center is not technically an official version of the American flag.

The black and white flag with the blue stripe — which adopts the likeness of the American flag — does not violate the U.S. Flag Code. Enough said